SSAC AGENDA
February 1, 2018
OSPI – Brouillet (4th Floor)
9:00 - Noon
NOTES

PRESENT: Nancy Bernard; Scott Black; Emily Cimber; Cheryl Collins; Jon Connolly; David Corr; Karen Davy;  Mike Donlin; Shane Gardner; Frank Hewins; Rhianna Hruska; Mona Johnson; Greg Lynch; Gerald Martens; Martin Mueller; Jill Patnode; Sean Spellecy; Bill Steele; Barbara Thurman; Everett Tyrell; 

Zoom: Don Ebert; Dave Kirk; Rich McBride; Peggy Sandberg; 

The meeting was called to order at 9:00. SSAC members introduced themselves and briefly reviewed the agenda.
Mike noted organizational changes w/in OSPI: the School Safety Center now falls into the Student Engagement and Support Division, reporting to Assistant Superintendent Martin Mueller and Director Mona Johnson.
Several school safety-related bills were discussed. (Although the discussion was rich, please note that several of these proposed pieces of legislation have been revised/amended as of this date.)

Greg Lynch addressed HB 2543  which would establish 9 regional safety centers at the 9 ESDs across the state. As originally written, the bill required each ESD regional safety center to have in place one staff each for mental health, threat assessment and planning support.
SHB 2543 removed all that and revised the bill to focus more on the SB 6620 (2015-16) work of the mandated Safety Summits with particular emphasis on the WSIPP report on school safety funding.

HB 1703 required a comprehensive engineering safety survey of public school buildings used by students, and reports to the Legislature with information related to the surveys and safety upgrades of school buildings, every four years. It also specified that state school construction assistance awards for renovations include the safety upgrades identified in the reports.  It also revised the required drills to include a mandated earthquake drill and a walking evac. Lahar drill in lahar zones. Private and charter schools were included in planning and drill requirements.

1982/6410 is also School safety focused, requiring 1st responders to notify neighboring schools when there are lockdowns or evacuations. It called for mapping pf private schools. I also revised drill requirements.

SB 5766  HIB – Transgender addresses the HIB-related needs to transgender and gender non-conforming students, calling for a parallel transgender compliance officer. It also mandates annual training for the HIB and the transgender compliance officers. There may also be a new work group called for in proviso language to consider cyberbullying and bullying of transgender students.

HB 2442 - Anon Reporting –  as initially written, this bill called for OSPI to implement a “Students Protecting Students Program” - a fast, secure, and anonymous cell phone app for reporting activities or the threat of activities that are inappropriate, unsafe, harmful, dangerous, unethical, or illegal. It requires a public school with any of grades seven through twelve to have a students protecting students program.

It was happily noted that the Capital Budget had been passed!

Other pieces of legislation were briefly noted: HB 1240 (2015-16) was not brought up for any updates/revisions.  HB 1687 would formally bring the Gangs in Schools Task Force to an end . SB 5936 – removes wording which does not allow for preparation for nuclear attack. And SB 6011 adds additional language to the requirement for continuity of operations plans for public agencies/buildings.

Bill Steele, UW, provided excellent information on an earthquake early warning system. Bill would like to find about 4 schools across the state, in different locations and with different populations, to pilot the EEW.  We will continue to work with Bill on this effort. As noted earlier, HB 1703 does add in a required earthquake/drop-cover-hold on annual drill. It was also happily noted that EMD has funded our statewide school participation in the Great WA ShakeOut, and that Barbara Thurman will again work with districts and schools on the GSO .

As per earlier discussions, the contract between CJTC and OSPI to provide school security training for administrators and school safety staff is essentially in place. Mike noted that at our last meeting, SSAC members did an activity in which they identified areas of school safety training for administrators, SROs and SSOs, as well as any other identified target audiences. In the end, the list of topic areas covered just about everything which might fall under the umbrella of “school safety.” As we move forward, those lists and the trainings will be further refined. We also discussed providing audience-specific trainings at the various organizational conferences (WSSDA, WSSRO, AWSP, WASA, etc…

Jill Patnode and Karen Davy introduced an SRO/SSO training to be held at PSESD 121 on Friday, Feb. 2. This will be a first step in further refining and developing admin/safety personnel safety trainings.

As our meeting time was coming close to its end, the members discussed both our next meeting and a 2nd day for our 2nd annual summit.  It was decided that we would keep our next scheduled SSAC meeting date, April 5, 2018, and that, once the session was over and we had a chance to see which bills had moved forward and what fiscal impact they would have, we could factor that into planning for Day 2.2. 

The meeting closed at 12:00.

Next Regular SSAC Meeting: April 5, 2018 – Brouillet
Safety Summit: TBD
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